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19th October 2018 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 

Weekly Newsletter 
 

Class Attendance Award for week ending 12th October 2018 

  Attendance Minutes Late 

First Year 3 96.7% 30 

Second Year 5 96.7% 60 

Third Year 6 93.8% 30 

Fourth Year 1 93.8% 55 

Fifth Reception 92.5% 215 

Sixth Year 2 92.2% 40 

Seventh Year 4 90% 20 

 
Celebration Assembly 

Thank you to all the parents who come to Celebration Assembly each week.  The 
children love to share their achievements with you.  It is a very important 
part of our week. 

 
The next Celebration Assembly and Coffee Morning is on Friday 2nd 

November. 
 

Runcorn Foodbank 
We received a letter this week from the Manager at Runcorn Foodbank thanking us for our 
generous donations for Harvest.  In total we donated food weighing 101.25kg which is the 
equivalent of 288 meals for people in need.  Thank you to everyone who donated. 

 
 

Consent Forms 
If you have not already done so, please complete the Photo/Video and E-Safety consent 
forms and return to school as soon as possible. 
 
 

After School Clubs 
The After School Clubs are now full.  They commence on the first week back after 
half term and finish week ending 7th December. 
 
 

Swimming 
Swimming starts for Year 6 on Thursday 1st November.  This will continue 

until February half term. 
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Free School Meals 

If you believe you may be entitled to Free School Meals, please contact the Direct Link in 
Halton Lea.  If you have more than one child in the school, you must apply for each 
individual child.  Siblings are not automatically added onto the Free School Meals register. 

 
 

    Menu 
The new menu has been distributed this week.  Please go through the 
menu with your child before they come to school so that they are able to 
let the teacher know their choice for that day. 
 

 
Remembrance Sunday 

Poppies and other items for Remembrance Sunday will be on sale at school after 
half term in the school office.  The poppies can be purchased for a small donation 
but the other items range in price from 50p to £1.00.   
 

 
 
Please remember the clocks go back on Sunday 28th October at 2.00am so 

enjoy the extra hour in bed! 
 

 
 
May I take this opportunity to wish everyone a lovely autumn half term.  We shall see you all 
back in school on Monday 29th October. 
 
Thank you for all your support. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
Miss P Newman 
Headteacher  
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